
 

 
 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED ACTION  
by the  

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region IX  
 
Public Notice #: NM-14-W-01 
Public Notice Date: February 20, 2014                
Comment Period Closes: March 22, 2014 
 
The U.S. EPA is issuing a notice of proposed action under the Clean Water Act.  The USEPA is 
proposing to issue a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit (No. NN0030345) 
to Navajo Engineering and Construction Authority (“NECA”) for the discharge of flushing and 
hydrostatic test water from the Navajo Nation Municipal Pipeline Project (“NNMPP”).  The NNMPP 
involves the construction and installation of twenty nine (29) miles of 24-inch diameter polyvinylchloride 
pipeline, pumping stations, and ancillary facilities beginning from Farmington, New Mexico, to Shiprock, 
New Mexico, in order to deliver potable water to the Navajo Nation.  
 
Upon completion of pipeline installation, NECA proposes to perform flushing and hydrostatic 
testing/disinfection of new facilities and parts in the NNMPP prior to placing them into service.  
Approximately 3.5 million gallons of potable water provided by the City of Farmington and the Navajo 
Tribal Utility Authority’s storage tank will be used during the flushing phase and will be discharged to the 
head gate of the Hogback Irrigation Canal (herein referred to as Discharge Outfall No. 001.)  NECA will 
next perform hydrostatic testing and disinfection on the pipeline in sections, using approximately 3.8 
million gallons of potable water and discharging to the Yellowman Lateral of the Hogback Irrigation 
Canal (herein referred to as Discharge Outfall No. 002.)  The discharge flow rates are 3,525 gallons per 
minute and 500 gallons per minute at Outfalls 001 and 002, respectively.  The Hogback Irrigation Canal 
is approximately 17 miles long and is a tributary to the San Juan River.  The irrigation canal is not utilized 
from November to beginning of April.  Any sampling and monitoring under the proposed permit will be performed 
at both Discharge Outfalls 001 and 002 prior to entry into the receiving waters. 
 
EPA is soliciting comments on the proposal.  EPA will consider all comments received during comment 
period before taking final action.  To submit comments, or to obtain additional information including the 
proposed permits and administrative records, please contact:  
 

Linh Tran, (415) 972-3511; email:  Tran.Linh@epamail.epa.gov 
EPA Region IX (WTR-5) 

75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

Website:  http://www.epa.gov/region09/water/npdes/pubnotices.html 
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